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Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute EX.121/08 the Director of Development Services reported (DS 72/08) on the outcome of a consultation with Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny on a number of Supplementary Planning Documents: Achieving Well Designed Housing, Designing Out Crime, Planning Obligations and Trees on Development Sites.  She informed Members that the report had been considered by Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 19 June 2008 and a copy of the minute extract from that meeting had been circulated.  She reported that the draft SPDs were being prepared for consultation and Executive was requested to consider whether any changes should be made to the drafts before that consultation was undertaken.   

The Portfolio Holder for Environment and Infrastructure acknowledged the comments of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the responses which had been provided by the Local Plans and Conservation Manager.  

The Director added that a 6 week public consultation period would be scheduled following approval of the draft documents by full Council.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Executive:

(i)
receive the observations of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee and endorse the responses which had been given by the Local Plans and Conservation Manager to the various issues which had been raised by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

(ii)
approve the content of the draft Supplementary Planning Documents incorporating any amendments which are required following the submission of the observations from the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee and refer the draft Supplementary Planning Documents to the City Council for approval prior to the draft Supplementary Planning Documents being submitted for consultation.

Reasons for Decision

To update guidance for developers and bring in additional guidance under the Local Development Framework.







